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Celebrate the achievements of the UDCs, have an 
insight of what the Scouts were involved in and 
support our events for the rest of 2016. 
 

KHENG CHENG KESTRAL CUB SCOUT UNIT 
 

Supported by the Singapore Scout Foundation, the 
Unit Development Consultant (UDC) scheme was 
created in 2013 to grow membership through 
starting new units and to enable existing Scout units 
to raise quality of Scouting in Singapore. There are 
currently four UDCs working closely with the four 
Areas. 
 

Five new Scout units, including Kheng Cheng School 
Kestral Cub Scout Unit, were started during the first 
half of 2016. UDC Lai Kwok Chin made the first 
contact with the Principal of Kheng Cheng School in 
December 2014.  After a year of planning and 
preparation, the unit was eventually started in 
January 2016.  The UDC assisted in the recruitment 
drive over a 3-week period resulting in 25 Primary 3 
students signing up to be the pioneers in the newly 
started Kestral Cub Scout Unit. Proud parents were 
present to witness and participate in the investiture 
ceremony. 
 

Mdm Nur Hidayati, Group Scout Leader said that: 
ά{ŎƻǳǘƛƴƎ inculcates sound values and life skills that 
will develop a person holistically. We emphasize the 
importance of duty and service, and encourage our 
young Cub Scouts to do a good turn each day and 
through service, keeping in mind the Scout Promise 
and [ŀǿέ. 
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12TH NIPPON AGOONOREE 
 
7 of our Scouts with Special Needs attended the 12th Nippon 
Agoonoree in Japan between 12th and 16th August 2016.  
Organized by the Scout Association of Japan, the Nippon 
Agoonoree is an event held every four years specially designed 
for Scouts with Special Needs. The event aims to provide 
opportunities to the Scouts to build self-confidence, and to 
deepen understanding towards special needs. 
 
Scouts from Metta School and Towner Gardens School baked and sold cookies to raise part of the funds 
needed for the trip. About 300 bottles of cranberry cookies were sold raising an amount of $5,000. The Scouts 
also received help through kind donations from well-wishers.   
 
Ms Noraini, Contingent Leader and UDC said: ά¢ƘŜ fund-raising activity helped scouts to be self-dependent 
and not depending on handouts all the time.  It also inculcated the value of hard work and at the same time 
practices what Job Week instills, that is, the dignity of labour.   The scouts had a gratifying sense of 
achievement when they were able to complete the baking of more than 300 bottles of cookies over the 2 
days. Their other scout friends helped to bake the cookies as well as solicit for well-wishers to buy their 
ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜΦέ 
 
As part of their learning journey, they visited DisneySea and Fujinomiya City. With the backdrop of the 
picturesque Mount Fuji, the Scouts participated in various activities including a performance that fully 
engaged the audience. They were also in time to participate in the Matsuri festival. 
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CLEANING UP WHILE SINGAPORE PARTIED 

 
While most of their friends spent the National Day holiday capturing Pokemon or watching the National Day 
Parade from the comfort of their homes, some of our Scouts were educating and encouraging members of 
the public to help keep the stadium clean to better celebrate our National Day. They were part of the Public 
Hygiene /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ Keep Singapore Clean Movement. 
 
One of them was Ethan Sim, 17, a Scout at Raffles Institution, who wanted to spend his National Day in a more 
meaningful way. He said: ά{ƛƴƎŀǇƻǊŜ is a cleaned city, instead of a clean city. I noticed that the litter situation 
could get very disgusting in the mornings before the cleaners start their ǎƘƛŦǘΦέ 
 
Samuel Yong, 13, a Scout at Bishan Park Secondary School, was enthusiastic about his experience. άLǘ is 
irritating when people litter, But I think some of them just need a reminder. I am glad I got to kill two birds 
with one stone today ς keeping the place clean and watching the fireworks at the same ǘƛƳŜΦέ he said. 
 

   
 

Excerpt from The Newpaper, 10th August 2016 
 
S. R. NATHAN INTERNATIONAL SCOUTING FUND 
 

 

In honour and in loving memory of the late President Nathan, who was 
also our Chief Scout, the Scout Council has set up the S. R. Nathan 
International Scouting Fund.  The goal is to raise $100,000 for supporting 
scouts of all races who need some financial assistance to attend 
International Jamboree and other international events. 
 

Our late Chief was a kind and generous scout leader who quietly provided 
funds out of his own pocket for many scouts regardless of race who 
wished to attend international events but who could not afford them.   
 

This Fund was launched on 26 August 2016 and $10,000 has been given 
to kick start it by two of our council members. To date, we have raised 
$47,000. Please consider giving generously to it. 

 
VOICES FESTIVAL  
 
For the second year running, the Singapore Scout Association will host a campfire sing-along on 4th December 
2016 as part of the 9ǎǇƭŀƴŀŘŜΩǎ Voices Festival. The festival will be held in the vicinity of the Esplanade and 
members of the public will be engaged. All members of the Singapore Scout Foundation are invited to join us 
at this nostalgic event. 
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NATIONAL PATROL CAMP CUM CAMP POSSIBLE 
 
A National Patrol Camp cum Camp Possible will be held between 24th and 
29th November 2016 in Sarimbun Scout Camp. 
 
The National Patrol Camp is a competition camp for the Scout Section. It 
will showcase the wide spectrum of scouting skills with a focus on camping, 
pioneering and backwoodsman cooking. This will be the 9th edition of the 
competition since its inception in 1997. 
 
In conjunction with the National Patrol Camp, a Camp Possible will also be 
conducted. The Camp Possible is effectively 2 camps in one ς a Cub Scout 
Cuboree and a Camp for Scouts with Special Needs. The aim of combining 
the 2 camps is to promote integration and interaction between the Cub 
Scouts and the Scouts with Special Needs. The camp will also reach out to 
other special needs organizations to involve youths with special needs who 
are non-Scouts. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


